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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
assignment. To print. 

12/18/2012 
S .  PRINT
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  
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AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  
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AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   
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AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  
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AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   
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AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  
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AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   
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AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  
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AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   
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AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   
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AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   
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ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  
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SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   
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SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   
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SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   
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SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  
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SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   
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SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  
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SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  
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SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   
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SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   
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SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   
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SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  
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SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   
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AB 5 
Ammiano D

Homelessness.  Existing law, the Unruh Civil Rights Act, provides 
that all persons within the state are free and equal, regardless of their 
sex, race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, disability, medical 
condition, genetic information, marital status, or sexual orientation, and 
are entitled to the full and equal accommodations, advantages, facilities,
privileges, or services in all business establishments of every kind 
whatsoever. Existing law provides that no person in the state shall, on 
the basis of race, national origin, ethnic group identification, religion, 
age, sex, sexual orientation, color, genetic information, or disability, be 
unlawfully denied full and equal access to the benefits of, or be 
unlawfully subjected to discrimination under, any program or activity 
that is conducted, operated, or administered by the state or by any 
state agency, is funded directly by the state, or receives any financial 
assistance from the state. Existing law, the California Fair Employment 
and Housing Act (FEHA), provides that the opportunity to seek, 
obtain, and hold employment without discrimination because of race, 
religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, 
mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, 
sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, or sexual 
orientation is recognized to be a civil right, and makes it unlawful for an 
employer to discriminate against those persons with regard to certain 
employment practices. Under FEHA, existing law makes it unlawful for 
the owner of any housing accommodation to discriminate against or 
harass any person because of the race, color, religion, sex, gender, 
gender identity, gender expression, sexual orientation, marital status, 
national origin, ancestry, familial status, source of income, disability, or 
genetic information of that person. Under FEHA, existing law imposes 
duties upon county counsels and county recorders with regard to 
unlawfully restrictive covenants and Restrictive Covenant 
Modifications, as specified. This bill would enact the Homeless 
Person's Bill of Rights and Fairness Act, which would provide that no 
person's rights, privileges, or access to public services may be denied 
or abridged because he or she is homeless, has a low income, or 
suffers from a mental illness or physical disability. The bill would 
provide that every person in the state, regardless of actual or perceived 
housing status, income level, mental illness, or physical disability, shall 
be free from specified forms of discrimination and shall be entitled to 
certain basic human rights, including the right to be free from 
discrimination by law enforcement, in the workplace, while seeking or 
maintaining housing or shelter, and while seeking services. The bill 
would provide that every person has the right to access public 
property, possess personal property, access public restrooms, clean 
water, affordable housing, educational supplies, as specified, 
emergency and nonemergency health care, confidentiality of medical 
records, assistance of legal counsel in specified proceedings, and 
restitution, under specified circumstances. The bill would provide civil 
and criminal immunity, and immunity from employer retaliation, to a 
public employee who provides assistance to a homeless person. The 
bill would require local law enforcement agencies to make specified 
information available to the public and report to the Attorney General 
on an annual basis with regard to enforcement of local ordinances 
against homeless persons and compliance with the act, as specified, 
thereby imposing a state-mandated local program. The bill would 
provide for judicial relief and impose civil penalties for a violation of the 
act. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 10 
Alejo D

Minimum wage: annual adjustment.  Existing law requires that, on 
and after January 1, 2008, the minimum wage for all industries be not 
less than $8.00 per hour. This bill would increase the minimum wage, 
on and after January 1, 2014, to not less than $8.25 per hour. The bill 
would further increase the minimum wage, on and after January 1, 
2015, to not less than $8.75 per hour, and on and after January 1, 
2016, to not less than $9.25 per hour. This bill contains other related 
provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 12 
Cooley D

State government: Administrative Procedure Act: standardized 
regulatory impact analyses.  The Administrative Procedure Act 
governs the procedures for the adoption, amendment, or repeal of 
regulations by state agencies and for the review of those regulatory 
actions by the Office of Administrative Law. Existing law requires each 
state agency to prepare a standardized regulatory impact analysis, as 
specified, with respect to the adoption, amendment, or repeal of a 
major regulation, as defined, that is proposed on or after November 1, 
2013. Existing law requires the Department of Finance and the office, 
from time to time, to review the standardized regulatory impact 
analyses for adherence to regulations adopted by the department. This 
bill would instead require the Department of Finance and the office to 
annually review the standardized regulatory impact analyses for 
adherence to the regulations adopted by the department. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 14 
Lowenthal D

State freight plan.  Existing law creates the Business, Transportation 
and Housing Agency in state government, consisting of various 
departments, including the Department of Transportation, which, 
among other things, is responsible for the state highway system. 
Existing law also requires the department to prepare a state rail plan, 
which contains a freight element. Existing law provides for the state and 
regional agencies to engage in various transportation planning activities, 
including goods movement planning activities. Existing federal law 
provides certain incentives to the states for developing a state freight 
plan consistent with federal guidelines. This bill would require the 
Business, Transportation and Housing Agency to prepare a state freight
plan with specified elements to govern the immediate and long-range 
planning activities and capital investments of the state with respect to 
the movement of freight. This bill would require the agency to establish 
a freight advisory committee with various responsibilities in that regard. 
The initial state freight plan would be submitted to the Legislature, the 
Governor, and certain state agencies by December 31, 2014, and 
updated every 5 years thereafter.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 
Introduced measure 
version corrected. 

12/4/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 18 
Pan D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 26 
Bonilla D

California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: Greenhouse 
Gas Reduction Fund.  The California Global Warming Solutions Act 
of 2006 designates the State Air Resources Board as the state agency 
charged with monitoring and regulating sources of emissions of 
greenhouse gases. The act authorizes the state board to include use of 
market-based compliance mechanisms. Existing law requires all 
moneys, except for fines and penalties, collected by the state board 
from the auction or sale of allowances as part of a market-based 
compliance mechanism to be deposited in the Greenhouse Gas 
Reduction Fund and to be available upon appropriation by the 
Legislature. This bill would make a technical, nonsubstantive change to 
this provision.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 28 
V. Manuel 
Pérez D

Economic development: enterprise zones.  The Enterprise Zone 
Act provides for the designation and oversight by the Department of 
Housing and Community Development of various types of economic 
development areas throughout the state, including enterprise zones, 
targeted tax areas, local agency military base recovery areas 
(LAMBRAs), and manufacturing enhancement areas, collectively 
known as geographically targeted economic development areas, or G-
TEDAs. Pursuant to these provisions, qualifying entities in those areas 
may receive certain tax and regulatory incentives. This bill would revise 
various definitions for purposes of the act and modify specified 
requirements for designating and administering enterprise zones, 
LAMBRAs, and G-TEDAs, collectively. The bill would impose new 
requirements on the Department of Housing and Community 
Development with respect to the enterprise zone program and modify 
department and Franchise Tax Board reporting requirements. This bill 
contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 31 
Pan D

Stabilization and marketing plan for market milk.  Existing law 
empowers the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to formulate 
stabilization and marketing plans that establish the prices to be paid by 
milk handlers for specified classes of market milk. Existing law requires 
the secretary to take relevant economic factors into consideration in 
establishing the price to be paid for class 4b market milk, which 
comprises all market milk, market skim milk, or market cream used in 
the manufacture of cheese other than cottage cheese. This bill would 
provide a specific formula that the secretary would be required to use 
to establish the price for class 4b market milk that includes a dry whey 
value factor that is no less than 80 percent of the dry whey value used 
in federal milk marketing orders in establishing minimum producer 
prices. The bill would authorize each handler's milk plant that purchases
class 4b market milk to deduct a dry whey credit, as specified.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 37 
Perea D

Environmental quality: California Environmental Quality Act: 
record of proceedings.  The California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) requires a lead agency, as defined, to prepare, or cause to be 
prepared, and certify the completion of, an environmental impact report
(EIR) on a project that it proposes to carry out or approve that may 
have a significant effect on the environment or to adopt a negative 
declaration if it finds that the project will not have that effect. CEQA 
also requires a lead agency to prepare a mitigated negative declaration 
for a project that may have a significant effect on the environment if 
revisions in the project would avoid or mitigate that effect and there is 
no substantial evidence that the project, as revised, would have a 
significant effect on the environment. CEQA establishes a procedure 
for the preparation and certification of the record of proceedings upon 
the filing of an action or proceeding challenging a lead agency's action 
on the grounds of noncompliance with CEQA. This bill would require, 
until January 1, 2017, the lead agency, at the request of a project 
applicant, to, among other things, prepare a record of proceedings 
concurrently with the preparation of negative declarations, mitigated 
negative declarations, EIRs, or other environmental documents for 
specified projects. Because the bill would require a lead agency to 
prepare the record of proceedings as provided, this bill would impose 
a state-mandated local program. This bill contains other related 
provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 38 
John A. 
Pérez D

The California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act.  Existing law establishes
the Department of Food and Agriculture, which is tasked with, among 
other things, promoting and protecting the agricultural industry of the 
state, and seeking, enhancing, protecting, and perpetuating the ability of
the private sector to produce food and fiber in a way that benefits the 
general welfare and economy of the state. Existing law also establishes 
the California Healthy Food Financing Initiative for the purpose of 
promoting healthy food access in the state. This bill would express the 
intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that would establish the 
California Food, Farms, and Jobs Act, for the purpose of improving 
state programs that support local and regional farm and food system 
infrastructure, expanding access to healthy foods for consumers, and 
creating new job growth and economic development through increasing
the number of direct and retail markets.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 53 
John A. 
Pérez D

Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: 
biennial California Economic Development Strategic Plan.  The 
Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development serves as 
the Governor's lead entity for economic strategy and the marketing of 
California on issues relating to business development, private sector 
investment, and economic growth. The office, among others, makes 
recommendations to the Governor and the Legislature regarding 
policies, programs, and actions to advance statewide economic goals. 
This bill would require the office to lead the preparation of a biennial 
California Economic Development Strategic Plan, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 59 
Bonta D

School districts: parcel taxes.  Existing law authorizes any school 
district to impose qualified special taxes within the district pursuant to 
specified procedures. Existing law defines qualified special taxes as 
special taxes that apply uniformly to all taxpayers or all real property 
within the school district, as specified. This bill would specify that the 
provisions requiring uniform application of taxes shall not be construed 
as limiting a school district from assessing taxes in accordance with 
rational classifications among taxpayers or types of property within the 
school district. The bill would specify that the provision is declaratory 
of existing law. The bill would also express the Legislature's intent to 
clarify, and not change, existing law, and to abrogate the holding in 
Borikas v. Alameda Unified School District, as specified.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

AB 66 
Muratsuchi D

Economic development.  Existing law establishes various programs 
and incentives for economic development within this state. This bill 
would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would further promote job growth and economic development.   

Introduced: 
1/7/2013 
pdf   html 

1/8/2013 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
February 7. 

1/7/2013 
A .  PRINT

  

ACA 1 
Donnelly R

Administrative regulations: legislative approval.  The California 
Constitution provides that the powers of government are legislative, 
executive, and judicial, and that persons charged with the exercise of 
one power may not exercise either of the other powers, with specified 
exceptions. The California Constitution prohibits the Legislature from 
making a law except by statute and from enacting a statute except by 
bill. The Legislature may statutorily authorize an administrative agency 
to adopt regulations to implement, interpret, or make specific the 
statutes that the agency is charged with enforcing or administering. This 
measure would require an administrative agency to submit all 
regulations to the Legislature for approval. This measure would 
authorize the Legislature, by means of a concurrent resolution, to 
approve a regulation adopted by an administrative agency of the state. 
This bill contains other related provisions.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
heard in committee 
January 3. 

12/3/2012 
A .  PRINT

  

SB 2 
Lieu D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase penalties for failing to
properly disclose campaign contributions, tighten the disclosure 
requirements on mass mailings, and campaign messages presented 
through television, and other forms of media, and close the loophole 
associated with campaign contributions from multipurpose groups and 
nonprofit organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 3 
Yee D

Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures.  Existing law, 
the Political Reform Act of 1974, provides for the comprehensive 
regulation of campaign financing, including requiring the reporting of 
campaign contributions and expenditures and imposing other reporting 
and recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees. Existing law 
makes a knowing or willful violation of the Political Reform Act of 
1974 a misdemeanor and subjects offenders to criminal penalties. This 
bill would declare the intent of the Legislature to enact legislation that 
would strengthen the Political Reform Act of 1974 and the campaign 
disclosure requirements within that act to increase disclosure penalties 
and to strengthen and modify specified existing disclosure requirements 
and campaign contribution provisions as they relate to particular groups
and organizations.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 12 
Corbett D

Consumer affairs.  Existing law makes unlawful certain acts identified 
as unfair methods of competition and unfair or deceptive acts or 
practices undertaken by any person in a transaction intended to result 
or which results in the sale or lease of goods to any consumer. This bill 
would add to that list of acts an act representing a product as made in 
California, by using a specified Made in California label, unless the 
product complies with standards adopted by the Governor's Office of 
Business and Economic Development, to the extent those standards 
are adopted. The bill would establish the Made in California Program 
within the office, as provided, and would create the Made in California 
Fund as a special fund in the State Treasury, which, upon an 
appropriation of those funds by the Legislature, would be available for 
that purpose. The bill would require the office to report to the 
Legislature on January 1, 2015, and annually thereafter, regarding 
expenditures and progress of the program. The bill would additionally 
authorize the office to receive monetary donations and other donations 
from businesses, nonprofit organizations, or the public, for 
implementation of the program, as specified, and would authorize the 
office to charge an application fee for participation in the program.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Coms. 
on B., P. & E.D. and
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  B., P. & E.D.

  

SB 18 
Hernandez D

Individual health care coverage.  Existing federal law, the federal 
Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA) enacts various 
health care coverage market reforms that take effect January 1, 2014. 
Among other things, PPACA requires each health insurance issuer that 
offers health insurance coverage in the individual or group market in a 
state to accept every employer and individual in the state that applies 
for that coverage and to renew that coverage at the option of the plan 
sponsor or the individual. PPACA prohibits a group health plan and a 
health insurance issuer offering group or individual health insurance 
coverage from imposing any preexisting condition exclusion with 
respect to that plan or coverage. PPACA allows the premium rate 
charge by a health insurance issuer offering small group or individual 
coverage to vary only by family composition, rating area, age, and 
tobacco use, as specified, and prohibits discrimination against 
individuals based on health status. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would reform the individual health 
care coverage market consistent with the PPACA. This bill contains 
other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 20 
Hernandez D

Health care coverage: basic health program.  Existing law, the 
federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), requires
each state to, by January 1, 2014, establish an American Health 
Benefit Exchange that makes available qualified health plans to qualified
individuals and small employers. PPACA also authorizes the 
establishment of a basic health program under which a state may, if 
specified criteria are met, enter into contracts to offer one or more 
standard health plans providing a minimum level of essential health 
benefits to eligible individuals instead of offering those individuals 
coverage through an exchange. This bill would state the intent of the 
Legislature to enact legislation that would establish a basic health 
program in California as described in PPACA.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
RLS. 

1/10/2013 
S .  RLS.

  

SB 25 
Steinberg D

Agricultural labor relations: contract dispute resolution.  Existing 
law specifies the time for filing a declaration by an agricultural employer 
or a certified labor organization representing agricultural employees that
the parties have failed to reach a collective bargaining agreement, thus 
triggering mandatory mediation. Under existing law, the declaration 
may be filed 90 days after a renewed demand to bargain where the 
parties have failed to reach agreement for at least one year, the 
employer committed an unfair labor practice, and the parties have not 
previously had a binding contract between them or 180 days after an 
initial request to bargain. This bill would permit the filing of a 
declaration without having to meet the prior bargaining and time 
requirements and would expand the definition of an agricultural 
employer to include subsequent purchasers of an agricultural 
employer's business where the original employer had an obligation to 
bargain with its workers. This bill contains other related provisions and 
other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
L. & I.R. 

1/10/2013 
S .  L. & I.R.

  

SB 27 
Correa D

Political Reform Act of 1974.  Existing law, the Political Reform Act 
of 1974, provides for the comprehensive regulation of campaign 
financing, including requiring the reporting of campaign contributions 
and expenditures, as defined, and imposing other reporting and 
recordkeeping requirements on campaign committees, as defined. The 
Fair Political Practices Commission administers and enforces the act. A
violation of the act's provisions is punishable as a misdemeanor. This 
bill would revise the definition of a "contribution" to include payments 
made by a donor who, at the time of making the payment, knows or 
has reason to know that the payment, or funds with which the payment 
will be commingled, will be used to make contributions or 
expenditures. The bill establishes presumptions as to whether a donor 
has reason to know that a payment will be used to make contributions 
or expenditures based on the number of years the recipient has existed 
and the amount of the recipient's first contribution or expenditure, as 
specified. This bill contains other related provisions and other existing 
laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
E. & C.A.

1/10/2013 
S .  E. & C.A.

  

SB 46 
Corbett D

Personal information: privacy.  Existing law requires any agency, 
and any person or business conducting business in California, that owns
or licenses computerized data that includes personal information, as 
defined, to disclose in specified ways, any breach of the security of the 
system or data, as defined, following discovery or notification of the 
security breach, to any California resident whose unencrypted personal 
information was, or is reasonably believed to have been, acquired by 
an unauthorized person. Existing law defines "personal information" for 
these purposes, to include an individual's first name and last name, or 
first initial and last name, in combination with one or more designated 
data elements relating to, among other things, social security numbers, 
driver's license numbers, financial accounts, and medical information. 
This bill would revise certain data elements included within the 
definition of personal information, by adding certain information relating 
to an account other than a financial account.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

1/10/2013 - 
Referred to Com. on 
JUD. 

1/10/2013 
S .  JUD.

  

SCA 3 
Leno D

Taxation: educational entities: parcel tax.  The California 
Constitution generally conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district, including a school district, upon the 
approval of 2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district 
voting on that tax. This measure would alternatively condition the 
imposition, extension, or increase of a parcel tax, as defined, by a 
school district, community college district, or county office of education 
upon the approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition, if the 
proposition meets specified requirements. This measure would also 
make conforming changes to related provisions.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 4 
Liu D

Local government transportation projects: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for local 
transportation projects requires the approval of 55% of its voters 
voting on the proposition. The measure would also make conforming 
and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 7 
Wolk D

Local government financing: public libraries: voter approval.  
The California Constitution prohibits the ad valorem tax rate on real 
property from exceeding 1% of the full cash value of the property, 
subject to certain exceptions. This measure would create an additional 
exception to the 1% limit for a rate imposed by a city, county, city and 
county, or special district to service bonded indebtedness incurred to 
fund public library facilities, that is approved by 55% of the voters of 
the city, county, city and county, or special district, as applicable. This 
bill contains other related provisions and other existing laws.  

Introduced: 
12/3/2012
pdf   html 

12/4/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 3. 

12/3/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 8 
Corbett D

Transportation projects: special taxes: voter approval.  The 
California Constitution conditions the imposition of a special tax by a 
city, county, or special district upon the approval of 2/3 of the voters of
the city, county, or special district voting on that tax, except that certain 
school entities may levy an ad valorem property tax for specified 
purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters within the jurisdiction 
of these entities. This measure would provide that the imposition, 
extension, or increase of a special tax by a local government for the 
purpose of providing funding for transportation projects requires the 
approval of 55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure 
would also make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/14/2012
pdf   html 

12/17/2012 - From 
printer. May be 
acted upon on or 
after January 17. 

12/14/2012 
S .  PRINT

  

SCA 9 
Corbett D

Local government: economic development: special taxes: voter 
approval.  The California Constitution conditions the imposition of a 
special tax by a city, county, or special district upon the approval of 
2/3 of the voters of the city, county, or special district voting on that 
tax, except that certain school entities may levy an ad valorem property 
tax for specified purposes with the approval of 55% of the voters 
within the jurisdiction of these entities. This measure would provide that 
the imposition, extension, or increase of a special tax by a local 
government for the purpose of providing funding for community and 
economic development projects, as specified, requires the approval of 
55% of its voters voting on the proposition. The measure would also 
make conforming and technical, nonsubstantive changes.   

Introduced: 
12/18/2012
pdf   html 

12/18/2012 - 
Introduced. To Com.
on RLS. for 
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